

<u> Viterbo College</u>

September 25, 1985

Dr. Anne T. Sherren Secretary, MACTLAC c/o Chemistry Department North Central College Napreville, IL 60566

Dear Dr. Sherren:

It is my pleasure, as the State of Wisconsin Representative to the Executive Council of MACTLAC, to second the nomination of Dr. Arild Miller for an Honorary Membership.

Dr. Miller has served MACTLAC as a professor of chemistry, a director of MACTLAC's placement service, and as its one and only archivist. His long, continuous and dedicated service can not adequately be repaid, but it ought to be acknowledged. An Honorary Membership would be one small way to do so.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Collins

Chairman, Chemistry Dept.

MJC/p1